
 

 
 
 
August 21, 2023        File#: 5040.20.10 
 
Mr. Bob Gammer 
Manager, Site C Community Relations 
BC Hydro                                           
3333 – 22nd Avenue, 
Prince George, BC V2N 1B4 
 
Via email:  Bob.Gammer@bchydro.com  
 
Re: Potential Future Use of Site C Work Camp Facility - Regional Treatment Centre  
 
Dear Mr. Gammer, 
 
At its July 20, 2023, Board Meeting, the Regional Board discussed the possibility of utilizing BC Hydro 
land located at the Site C Work Camp or some of the decommissioned buildings following the 
completion of the Site C dam for a regional Treatment Centre and the Regional Board resolved:  

MOVED, SECONDED, and CARRIED 
To authorize staff to contact BC Hydro, Local First Nations, North Wind Wellness Centre, 
Northern Health, the First Nations Health Authority, and the Province to determine their 
interest in a regional treatment centre utilizing BC Hydro land located at the Site C Work 
Camp or some of the decommissioned buildings following the completion of the Site C dam. 

 
The Peace River Regional District would like to facilitate a meeting to discuss your interest in the 
matter further; please send your response by September 25, 2023, to prrd.dc@prrd.bc.ca. 
 
Yours truly, 
 

Leonard Hiebert  
Leonard Hiebert 
Chair 
 
Copies to: 
Local First Nations 
North Wind Wellness Centre 
Northern Health 
First Nations Health Authority 
The Honourable Adrian Dix, Minister of Health 
The Honourable Jennifer Whiteside, Minister of Mental Health and Addictions 
The Honourable Ann Kang, Minister of Municipal Affairs 
MLA South Peace 
MLA North Peace 
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